
Central Area Full Reports from TAG 28/02/17 

Sheriff Street Upper/Abercorn Road, Double Yellow Lines Not Recommended (sharepoint request 

No. 21111): 

SR not recommended. 
  
Following a site inspection: 
  
It is not recommended to extend the Double Yellow Lines (DYLs) on the East side of Irvine Court from 
the existing DYLs at the junction of Irvine Court / Church Street East for the following reason(s): 
  
• DYLs are intended to ensure the smooth flow of traffic and to prevent hazards and prevent congestion 
where parking causes congestion which would interfere with traffic flows on a daily basis. No hazards or 
congestion problems were observed.  

• The road width was measured to be approx. 7m which is sufficient to allow double parking without 
seriously affecting access or forward visibility. 
• It is illegal to park within 5m of a junction and the length of the existing DYLs at the corner of Irvine 
Court / Church Street East was measured to be approx. 8m. 
  
However, if there is a consensus to have a residential Pay & Display & Permit scheme examined; this can 
be facilitated by the Roads & Traffic Department. 
  
  
It is not recommended to re-spray the DYLs at the junction of Irvine Court / Church Street East / East 
Wall Road because the DYLs were observed to be in satisfactory condition. 

  
It is not recommended to reinstate the Stop Line at Church Street East / East Wall Road because there is 
already an existing Stop Line which was observed to be in a satisfactory condition. 
  
It is not recommended to extend the DYLs on the West side of Abercorn Road from the existing DYLs at 
the junction of Abercorn Road / Sheriff Street Upper for the following reason(s): 
  
• It is illegal to park within 5m of a junction and the length of the existing DYLs at the corner of 
Abercorn Road / Sheriff Street was measured to be approx. 6.8 m. 
• Parking restrictions such as the placing of double yellow lines are not recommended where restrictions 
are already covered under the law. Under the Road Traffic Act it is illegal to park opposite a continuous 
white line. 

  
Illegal parking should be reported to Dublin Street Parking Services Ph. 01 6022500 or to the Gardaí as 
they occur. 
 

  

 

 

 


